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T.A.G. Book Club Proposal
I would like to propose that the Earlham High School appropriate funds for a Talented and Gifted Book Club.  This is an idea that was brought to me by a TAG parent and I think that it could be a wonderful opportunity for our students here at EHS.  Even though 42 dollars for every student in the school is appropriated for the TAG program, the funds needed for this program would be minimal and the potential benefits are extraordinary.  It is well-documented that TAG students need the emotional acceptance and social interaction that a program like this will provide.  This club would allow students who excel in the Language Arts a chance to engage in stimulating, in-depth conversation with their intellectual peers.  This kind of interaction is difficult to produce in a regular classroom where English teachers are often forced to “teach to the middle.”  Furthermore, TAG students often receive negative pressure for their academic talents which leads to a disinterest in academic work, a tendency to feel isolated, and in many cases, discipline problems in the classroom.

The TAG Book Club would be in direct alignment with our school and district improvement goals as well as “NCLB.”  Now that we have taken admirable steps to increase reading and literacy throughout our school through the free reading periods, it only makes sense that we extend this to our under-challenged gifted students.  Also, the TAG Book Club would certainly boost test scores for those students involved and may even have a trickle-down effect as those students bring their increased knowledge into their English classrooms.  
I suggest that the Book Club be laid out in the following manner.  The Book Club would be open to any student who would be qualified to enter the Talented and Gifted Program at Earlham High School.  All potential candidates for the program and their parents will be approached by the High School Talented and Gifted Director.  A list of potential books would be generated by the High School Talented and Gifted Director in collaboration with the TAG students and parents.  The administration would approve the final list of books.   The students would then pick a book for reading from this list provided.  Funds would be provided by the High School to purchase these books for the students.  At the end of the month they would all be expected to have the book read.  The Book Club would then meet once at the end of the month outside of school hours.  At that time members of the Book Club would congregate at a central location such as the Barnes and Noble book store, the Urbandale Library, or if absolutely necessary somewhere in the Earlham school.  (Location is a key ingredient in making this an activity that is fun for the students instead of just more work.)  The students would then discuss the book with one student responsible for guiding the discussion (or possibly one parent).  At that time they would be issued the next book and this would continue throughout the school year.  As a requirement of entering this program, one of the books that the students will read is either Ayn Rand’s “Anthem” or Ayn Rand’s “The Fountainhead.”  The students will then be required to submit a paper to their scholarship contest.  Other similar activities may be required.
